ATTENDANCE 94.4%





EASTER 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

Our Easter Egg competition has been as impressive as ever this year; the creativity and work that has gone into the entries has blown us all away and made judging an almost impossible task. Well done to all those children who took part and thank you Miss Day for organising the competition for us once again. On Wednesday, children, staff and parents were treated to the end of term Hippodrome Education Network (HEN) showcase; I'd like to thank Mr Stachan and the children for all their hard work and for putting on such a brilliant performance once again.

It was lovely to have so many of you join us for our first Easter service at St Boniface. As ever, we are grateful to Rachel, Antony and the rest of the St Boniface family for making World's End Junior School so welcome. Special thanks also to Miss Lowe, who has been teaching us our Easter songs, I thought the children and choir sang them all so beautifully.

We would like to welcome Mr Durbridge our newly appointed Business Services Manager and also a warm welcome to Mr Cassidy and Mrs Altunpulluk our new Mid-Day Supervisors.

Finally, I would like to thank you all for your continued support and wish you a happy Easter and a restful break.

With very best wishes,

Mrs Owens

World's End School Values 3 Rs

Respect Resilience Readiness

We show respect We are resilient

We are resilient We are ready for learning

School email address: enquiry@worldsend.bham.sch.uk School Contact number 0121 464 5913

GOLD BOOK ASSEMBLY

Congratulations to the following children for winning a Gold Book or Spirit of Sport Award.

Aleksandra	3НС
Harley	3НС
Afiya	3НС
Amelia	3C
Angela	3C
Alexander	3C
Dillon	3D
Daisy	3D
Lottie	3D
Aashi	4L
Hamza	4L
Zayne	4L
Myla	4W
Joaquin	4W
Rayyan	4W
Micah	4P
Tayah	4P
Shaye	4P

Mikayla	$5\mathrm{C}$
Jack	$5\mathrm{C}$
Madison	$5\mathrm{C}$
Isam	5W
David	5W
Gui	5W
Christopher	$5\mathrm{L}$
Frankie	$5\mathrm{L}$
Cindy	5L
Jasleen	6B
Hamad	6B
Rabee	6B
Lyla	6S
Sophie	6S
Dyna	6S
Liam	6F
Lilly-May	6F
Kaiwen	6F

PARENTS EVENING 2023

It was so lovely to see lots of parents on our Parents Evenings this term.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yr 5 Trip — MAD Museum













We had such a wonderful day.

We explored Stratford-upon-Avon, looking at some Tudor buildings (we also found a brilliant play area!). Then, we visited a butterfly farm where we saw some amazing creatures and even had some butterflies land on us. Finally, we visited the MAD museum where we looked at some incredible machines made using gears, pulleys and levers.

The children were brilliantly behaved - well done year 5!

BRITISH SCIENCE WEEK



BRITISH SCIENCE WEEK 2023.

The theme for this year's British Science Week was 'Connections'

Year 3 and Year 6 had a lovely afternoon making connections to their learning as we completed activities that linked the topics: fossils and evolution.

WORLD BOOK DAY



World Book Day Thursday 2nd March

This years theme was comfy clothes.

Well done to all of our children that took part in World Book Day this year, We have had some lovely and imaginative costumes as well as children wearing pyjamas and it was great to see so much participation from our children and staff.

FUN IN THE SNOW







SKIPATHON 2023

Thank you Miss Wieczerzynska for organising our annual WEJS Skipathon. It was lovely to see the children taking part and enjoying themselves. Thank you for all of your kind donations we raised £226.48 to donate to Red Nose Day.

EGG SPECTACULAR



























We had some fabulous creations for the Easter Egg competition, they were Eggcellent.

Well done to everyone that participated in the competition, it was very difficult to choose the winners from such an amazing line up, they really were impressive.

Winners: Chino 3C, Alisa 3HC, Reece 3D, Savannah 4W, Arjun 4L, Tayah 4P, Amelia 5C, Ruby 5W, Mia 5L, Darcy 6F, Scarlett 6B and Dyna 6S.

Well done!

EGG RAFFLE



Thank-you to all our staff, parents and Co-Op Hagley Road for donating Easter Eggs for the raffle which was organised by our Year-6 pupil Ruby, to raise money for Cancer Research as she wanted to help other families.

As a school, we have raised £400 which will be donated to Cancer Research.

RAMADAN



We would like to wish all of our Muslim families a happy and peaceful Ramadan.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Year 6 SAT'S Week: Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May

Summer Term 2023

Term Starts: Tuesday 18 April

Half Term: Monday 29 May to Friday 2 June

Term Ends: Tuesday 25 July 2022

Training Day 5: Monday 17 April

Autumn Term 2023

Term Starts: Wednesday 6 September

Half Term: Friday 27 October 2023 to Friday 3 November 2023

Term Ends: Friday 22 December 2023

Training Day 1: Monday 4 September 2023 Training Day 2: Tuesday 5 September 2023 Training Day 3: Friday 27 October 2023

Spring Term 2024

Term Starts: Tuesday 9 January 2024

Half Term: Monday 12 February 2024 to Friday 16 February 2024

Term Ends: Friday 22 March 2024

Training Day 4: Monday 8 January 2024

Summer Term 2024

Term Starts: Monday 8 April 2024

Half Term: Monday 27 May 2024 to Friday 31 May 2024

Term Ends: Friday 19 July 2024

Training Day 5: Monday 22 July 2024

DINNER MONEY

Dinner money is £2.50 per day or £12.50 per week.

Payment is required **IN ADVANCE** of any meals and clubs taken via School Money. If you do not have the link for School Money please contact the school office who will re-issue the link to sign up

Payment can be made via our online payment facility, School Money (Eduspot).

This facility will show parents when their child has purchased a meal or has a payment due and the balance on their account. A registration email link will have been sent to you. If you have not received this, please refer to your junk email box. If you have not received the email, please contact the school office.

Parent's must ensure that their account is in credit before the start of the new half term. If you have any difficulties in paying this debt, it is essential that you contact

Mrs Hyatt in the office to discuss this matter. Failure to clear your debt will result in you having to provide a packed lunch for your child until the debt is cleared, and in some cases a fine.

If you would like to discuss charges on your account please also contact the school office and speak to Mrs Hyatt.

REMINDERS

KIWI FRUIT, PINEAPPLE & NUT ALLERGY ALERT

We have been notified that some children at WEJS have a kiwi fruit allergy, pineapple allergy & nut allergy. Therefore with immediate effect we can no longer permit kiwi fruit or nuts to be brought into school. This includes Nutella and Kinder Bueno Bars. Please note, if these are packed as your child's snack/lunch they will note be permitted to eat it.

POLITE NOTICE

Our staff have the right to be treated with dignity and respect at all times. Aggressive behaviour towards our staff will not be tolerated. Please respect our staff. They are here to help you.

ATTENDANCE

Attendance and Punctuality

All children should arrive to their classrooms no later than 8:45am.

Children that arrive after 8:45am will be marked as late.

Depending on how late they are, this could also be marked as an unauthorised absence. Unfortunately, any unauthorised absence counts towards your child's attendance percentage.

All children should be collected promptly at 3:20pm at the end of the school day, if you are running late, parents must let the school office know by telephone on 0121 464 5913 as soon as possible.

Reporting absence

To report your child's absence please call 0121 464 5913 before 9am on each day that they are absent. Please leave their full name, class and reason for absence.

Failure to report your child's absence may result in an unauthorised absence.

May we remind you as a parent/carer of a child of statutory school age, you have a legal responsibility to ensure full time education suitable to the child's age, ability and aptitude and any special educational needs the child may have, either by regular attendance at school or otherwise. (Education Act 1996)

If your child is having any difficulties that you wish to discuss, please contact me immediately. If you or your child have any other concerns or are experiencing any difficulties you feel that the school should be aware of or that we may be able to support with, please contact the school office. We will refer you to the most appropriate member of staff who may be able to assist you and also discuss an Early Help Assessment for your family.

Kind Regards,

Mrs Tite

Attendance Officer

UNIFORM

Children are expected to wear full uniform, however please be aware that on colder days they may want to wear layers. On PE days they can come in to school in their PE kits. Please ensure that these are warm clothes as the majority of our PE lessons will be outside. Class teachers will let parents know when their PE days are.

The weather is very changeable at the moment, therefore please send your child in with a coat each day and extra layers on colder days. If they do not have a coat they will still need to go outside.

We believe that wearing smart school uniform is very important. First and foremost, it identifies children as belonging to World's End Junior School. It also prevents arguments among the children about who has the latest clothing and there are no arguments in the morning about what they are going to wear that day.

Our uniform is very simple to provide:

Girls:

Grey or black skirt or trousers (no slits in skirts, please)	White shirt or polo shirt
School sweatshirt or cardigan	Black school shoes NOT TRAINERS

Boys:

Grey or black trousers	White shirt or polo shirt
School sweatshirt	Black school shoes NOT TRAINERS

PE Kit (Girls & Boys)

Black shorts	White T shirt
	Black pumps (Pumps can be either
	lace-up or slip –on type, whichever
	your child prefers and a spare pair of
	socks can be useful)
	School Jumper/Cardigan

Our logo uniform can be purchased from Somal Fashions on Faraday Avenue, alternatively a Green Sweatshirt can be purchased. Children will also need a PE bag to keep their kit safe. However, please note that there is no expectation for our parents to purchase any items of clothing with our school logo attached.

If you are having difficulty purchasing school uniform then please contact the School for assistance.

Would parents please note that all items of uniform should be clearly marked with your child's name. Please use either permanent marker or name tags.

SAFEGUARDING

Safeguarding at World's End Junior School

Our school Safeguarding Leads are:

Miss Gosal Deputy Headteacher

Mrs Barlow Pastoral Lead/ SENCO

Mrs Taylor Pastoral Manager

Please contact us at school if you have any safeguarding concerns.

Our school website provides further safeguarding support e.g. numbers for contact out of school hours. We continue to provide a list of resources for families to support Safeguarding such as an Online Safety newsletter on Class Dojo.

We would also like to recommend the NSPCC website which has a dedicated page offering support to parents:

Support for parents | NSPCC

Please don't hesitate to contact us if you have a concern about the safety and well being of a child or family.

Who is the SPOC? (Single Point of Contact)

Our school, like all others is required to identify a 'Prevent Single Point of Contact' (SPOC) who will be the lead within the organisation for safeguarding in relation to protecting individuals from radicalisation and involvement in terrorism: this will normally be the Designated Safeguarding Lead.

The SPOC for our school are:



Mrs S Gosal

DSL & Deputy Head Teacher



Mrs C Barlow

DSL & SENCo/Pastoral Lead



Mrs L Taylor

DSL & Pastoral Manager